## LLATA Meeting Notes Monday, February 27, 2017 Oregon Dairy Restaurant 9:00am

## Attendance:

- Samantha Knox LGHP Sports Med
- Karly Kosek CPRS/Cedar Crest HS
- Cindy Jenkins Ephrata HS
- Justin Bullard OAL/Thaddeus Stevens
- Dan Quigley Manheim Township HS
- Beth Newill Lancaster Catholic HS
- Erin Ulrich Lebanon Valley College
- Joe Murphy Lebanon Valley College
- Jessica Lozarski CPRS/Elizabethtown HS
- Marc Scaffer Garden Spot
- Jess Hoenich CPRS/Cocalico
- Katie Parmer Millersville University
- Chris Seldomridge Cedar Crest
- Robyn Weidner OAL
- The meeting was called to order at 9:22am by Jess Hoenich. She welcomed everyone to Oregon Dairy. 35 members originally RSVP'd that they would be coming but it eventually trickled down to 14. It was still a great change of scenery and breakfast was delicious!!
- > Jess Hoenich asked if everyone had read and reviewed the minutes from the November meeting and if there were any questions or concerns. Meeting minutes were approved by Dan Quigley and second by Robyn Weidner.
- Katie Parmer reviewed the Treasurer's Report
  - A refund was offered and mailed to CPRS for their donation to the Student Symposium
  - o A refund was offered to LVC. They decided not to get a refund of their monies and allowed us to use the donation as we see fit.
  - We collected \$160 of dues in November
  - o LLATA Balance: \$1408.83
    - Student Symposium Reserve: \$601.80
- > Samantha Knox reviewed the notes from the November meeting in the Secretary Report
- New Business:
  - o Event Pay Changes: Marc Schaffer
    - District III will be voting in March on wages. Changes will not go into effect until July 1 if they do get approved
    - LL League currently paying \$25/hour with a 9 hour cap
  - O Upcoming CEU Events:
    - Aug 2: Penn State Sports Medicine Symposium at Hershey

- OAL will be hosting an August CEU event. Date TBD. Most likely will be at a Barnstormers game with a facility tour
- CPRS is offering a CEU Event Thursday March 2 at the HOL in Lititz at 7pm
- Wellspan Game Changer: Friday March 3
- CHOP Concussion Clinic: Friday March 3 (Contact Robyn for more details)
- o There will be a call for nominations for President Elect and Treasurer from now until April 15. Please email nominations to Sam at <a href="mailto:sknox2@lghealth.org">sknox2@lghealth.org</a>
  - Please remember you must have paid your dues to hold a office spot AND to vote in the election
- The next meeting will be held AROUND May 17. Jess will be looking into a pot luck weekend picnic so that families will be able to join us.